

Jan 8, 2026 | 📅 General Board Meeting

Attendees:

| Name | Title | Attendance |
|------------------------|----------------------------------|------------|
| Dave Beaudin | Executive Board - President | P |
| Nick Rammer | Executive Board - Vice President | P |
| Christy Eller-Townsend | Executive Board - Secretary | P |
| Amanda Tolosano | Executive Board - Snack Bar | P |
| Zac Townsend | Executive Board - Equipment | P |
| James Millholland | Executive Board - Treasurer | P |
| Spencer Kuntz | Executive Board - Player Agent | P |
| Mike Zamora | General Board | A/E |
| Chris Bartlett | General Board | P |
| Justin Castillo | General Board | P |
| Curtis Hoffstot | Probationary Board - Non Voting | A |
| TJ Klose | General Board | A |
| Andi Linley | General Board | P |
| Rosie Vierra | General Board | A |
| Jen Detwiler | General Board | P |
| Eddie Detwiler | General Board | P |
| Jason Rosso | General Board | A |
| Kelly Lebsock | Probationary Board - Non Voting | P |
| Jason Jimenez | General Board Member-Champions | |
| Ami Nelson | Probationary Board - Non Voting | P |
| Kaz Gibney | Probationary Board - Non Voting | P |
| Gary Detwiler | Guest | A |
| Matt Barge | Guest | A |
| Muhammed Hamdan | Guest | P |
| Julie Grannen | Guest | P |
| | Guest | |

| | | |
|--|--|--|
| | | |
|--|--|--|

Call to order:

Meeting Minutes [12.18.2025](#)

James motion to approve, Amanda 2nd.

1. Guests:

a. New Guests

- i. Julie Grannen, interested in helping out and joining the board.
- ii. Muhammed Hamdan, interested in helping out and joining the board.

b. Gary & Matt (10-15 mins)

- i. Not able to attend, but Kaz reviewed their concerns regarding Express color scheme. Gary and Matt had some confusion around the color scheme. They can order the 2 jerseys and the hat, they can have a 3rd alternate jersey but it must be within the Express color guidelines and scheme/logo and must be approved by the board prior to order.
- ii. We reminded them that they must put all fundraiser money into the league to the treasurer and submit receipts to be reimbursed based on what's been purchased.
- iii. At the beginning of the new travel season open try outs must be held, Express teams are to consist of 11-15 players.

2. Presidents Report (5 Mins)

- a. We are hosting the 10U Regional All Star Tournament. June 12-18
- b. They are asking us to also host 8U All Star Regionals.
- c. Table this until the next meeting once we have met with Explore EG and review viability of running the 2 age groups.

3. Fields

- a. Need home plates, pegs. Due to the rain they are waiting for the rain to let up and they will do another laser grade to ensure the fields are level. We are still going to need to install the mounds. Christy will call Scott Newby @ Brio Landscaping to get a quote on reinstalling the mounds.
 - b. The bullpins need to be redone.
- 4. Treasurer Report (5 Mins)
 - a. Reviewed account balances
- 5. Registration Update (5 Mins)

| Offering | Enrollments | Max Enrollments | Avail. En |
|------------------------------------|-------------|-----------------|-----------|
| Rookie Division (ages 4-6) | 92 | 130 | 38 |
| A (ages 6-7) | 89 | 134 | 45 |
| AA (ages some 7 and 8) | 118 | 120 | 2 |
| AAA & Minor Div (Ages 9-10) | 131 | 160 | 29 |
| Major and Major/Minor (Ages 11-12) | 94 | 120 | 26 |
| | Sum : 524 | | |

- 6. Assessments (10 Mins)
 - a. Registration will close 1/9/26 at 2pm and reopen 1/10 at 2pm after assessments.
Any players that come and register will be a manual registration.
 - b. 5 swings, 3 grounders, 3 throws/catches and a sprint.
- 7. Draft (10 Mins) coaches players are not assessing.
 - a. 6pm Need DM, Player Agent (s) VP
 - b. 1/20 is Minors; 1/21 Majors, 1/22 noncomp meeting 6pm, board meeting at 7;
1/26 MM, 1/27AAA & 1/28 AA
- 8. Non comp Coaches Meeting (5 Mins)
- 9. Uniforms: (5 Mins)

- a. All hat artwork is done,
 - b. Socks/Belts/Pants-noncomp division only. We are going to order extra socks and belts this year and if anyone needs to trade sizes we will have that option. Next year we will build this into registration.
10. Game Night(5 Mins)
- a. \$1000 for just us, 5-8. Then open to the rest of the world. Presentation next week.
11. Picture Day-James/Kaz update from Sunshine Swim Center (5 Mins)
- a. 3/8-Photographer is scheduled.
12. No games the week of Spring Break
13. HIT A THON 4/19/2026 or backup date of 4/26/26
- a. Champions wants to attend hit a thon this year. Nick asked Jason to come to the next meeting.
14. Board member shirt sizes.
- a. James to send out a google sheet to fill in sizes
15. EGHS Dinner Delegation 1/17 6-11
- a. Spencer, Kelly, Zac and Christy
16. Opening day:
- a. Pancake breakfast. We will advertise this year. Everyone will be invited. Amanda to reach out to the Lyons club
 - b. Opening date committee, Chris volunteers to take that on.

Roundtable

- James has a quote for the screens.
- Andi submitted for a grant but still working on last years check.
- Zac needs the amount of teams per division to build bags. Nick will send him a breakdown of teams.
- James motion to adjourn 9:38, Justin 2nd.

Action items

